PLEASE CAN YOU PUT ON WESSITE

# MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ERRINGDEN PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT HEBDEN BRIDGE TOWN HALL, 19 MARCH 2020

Present: Councillors

R M Greenwood (Chairman & Acting Clerk) F Gibbon

A K Wright & R K Duke

## 01/20 APOLOGIES OF ABSENCE MEN HILL OF WIND AND ADDRESS OF ABSENCE

Apologies of absence were received from Councillor F Blackburn. It was resolved the apology be recorded as an approved absence. The personal mode and approved absence are approved absence.

An apology of absence was also received from The Clerk - Mr A Stuttard (Councillor Greenwood deputising as Clerk).

02/20 The minutes of the previous meeting of Erringden Parish Council held 23 January 2020 were approved as a correct record.

## 

- Safety of Horsehold Road in icy conditions: It was disappointing to learm the response from Calderdale MBC given the need to access work and schools often before the gritter has gained access. It is considered better safety measures are essential (despite an improvement in the gritting service). The matter should be brought back to the table at the next meeting.
- Archive material of the Council had been deposited at Central Library. Halifax and the Clerk has a list of such items.

#### 04/20 Correspondence received:

Details of correspondence (including e-mails) were tabled.

#### 05/20 PLANNING

There were no Planning issues to consider.

### 06/20 FINANCE

- PROVISION OF SALT BINS: The Acting Clerk gave an indication of the cost of obtaining grit bins. Before making a decision it was resolved to ascertain suitable sitings of such bins, and whether Calderdale would fill them. Once established it was agreed this matter be brought back for further consideration.
- CHEQUE SIGNATORIES: Councillor Gibbon reported she still has this matter in hand.